# COVID-19 Response Inquiry: Alison Bevege, journalist, Letters From Australia (Substack), 14 December, 2023

## The purpose of this inquiry is to learn and thus improve Australia's preparedness for future pandemics

The federal government and its departments cannot learn anything unless they first recognise and then acknowledge the errors that killed people, ruined lives and wasted billions. Instead, they are seeking to censor discussion.<sup>1</sup>

Once policy gains momentum it is difficult to change because people's egos are invested. The Permanent Canberra bureaucracy ignored opinions that challenged or threatened their covid policies. The public service is populated at the top by a milieu of closely connected people who reinforce each other. It became an echo chamber tainted by corporate influence. They made every mistake detailed by Charlie Munger in *The Psychology of Human Misjudgement*, including confirmation bias and commitment-and-consistency bias. The urge to conform and defer to authority were weaponised with propaganda and censorship to ram through stupid, unethical policies that are still killing people.

This inquiry must challenge past assumptions. The government must hold the bureaucracy to account: sack and criminally prosecute individuals where needed, regardless of seniority, and never again treat dissent with censorship.

## Term of reference: Key health response measures (COVID-19 vaccinations and public health messaging).

I personally know six people injured by the covid gene-vaccines ranging from Bell's Palsy to rashes, weakened immune systems and myocarditis. My friend Phil Schultz's brother, Barry, died 18 days after the shot.<sup>3</sup> None of these injuries were reported by doctors to the TGA for investigation. Barry is in the database only because his widow pushed hard to report it.

I now help set up the *Forest of the Fallen*, a memorial which displays the stories of more than 500 jab-injured people who have been ignored and suppressed.<sup>4</sup> Every time, passers-by tell their own stories of injury, of themselves or the people they know. This is an iatrogenic disaster worse than thalidomide, forced on us by the Federal Government.

We were led to believe the gene-vaccines were harmless, would stay in the injection site, protect us from covid and reduce transmission. None of this was true – and this was obvious from the start.

The gene-vaccines are an entirely new class of medication. They are nothing like conventional vaccines which deliver an exact dose of dead antigen and take 10 to 15 years to test. <sup>5</sup> They had several components never before used at scale in humans such as modified mRNA and lipid nanoparticles.

It is not possible to exactly measure the dose because your own cells might produce a lot or a little of the antigen, and for an unknown amount of time. Vaccinal spikes have been found in the blood six months after injection.<sup>6</sup>

The design invites auto-immune problems and inflammation because it tricks your own cells into expressing a non-human spike protein on the surface. This provokes your immune system to attack your own body.

The Pfizer/Moderna synthetic lipid nanoparticle delivery system was designed to take cancer drugs across the blood-brain barrier, so of course they didn't just stay in the arm. Pfizer's own Nonclinical Evaluation Report for Comirnaty submitted to the TGA in January 2021 shows they went everywhere in the body including the brain, liver, heart, lungs, spleen and adrenal glands, and concentrated in the ovaries.<sup>7</sup>

Despite being high-risk and thus needing more safety testing than normal, these products were barely tested at all.

Pfizer<sup>8</sup> and Moderna ended the large-scale trials that were supposed to last two years after just 2 months by destroying the control group<sup>9</sup>. If the mRNA causes an increased rate of cancer or heart attacks at six months, there's nobody to compare it to and you won't know.

The Phase III trials for AstraZeneca, Pfizer, Moderna and Janssen were not even designed to test if the products could interrupt transmission or reduce severe covid symptoms, as noted by BMJ editor Peter Doshi in October 2020.<sup>10</sup>

Pharmacologist Mike Yeadon, former chief scientist and vice-president of allergy and respiratory research at Pfizer, was so alarmed by the poor design of the BNT162b clinical trials that he petitioned the European Medicines Agency on 1 December 2020 asking them to halt the trials immediately pending review.<sup>11</sup>

"If the vaccines are not properly tested, important public policy decisions regarding its use will be based on misleading evidence," he wrote.

He was right, but drug-pushers demonised him as an "anti-vaxxer", and he was never heard from on mainstream media again. He became so terrified by this that he later concluded it must be an intentional plan to hurt people.

These poorly-designed, truncated large-scale trials were not even done on the product we got.

The cheap and scaled-up manufacturing process used to make the Pfizer gene-vaccine given to the public was entirely different to the PCR process used to make the gene-vaccine in the large clinical trials. We got a product cooked up in huge vats of antibiotic resistant *e.coli* bacteria. Pfizer tested this process on just 250 participants.<sup>12</sup>

This process contaminated the products with endotoxins along with fragments of mRNA and DNA.<sup>13</sup>

Pfizer declared Comirnaty "95% effective" in November 2020 because it produced antibodies in the blood. <sup>14</sup> But these antibodies do not protect you as they do not stimulate mucosal immunity – and you catch covid through your mucosa, as Immunology Professor Robert Clancy explains. <sup>15</sup>

The covid gene-vaccines were all given provisional registration, a category invented in 2018<sup>16</sup> to allow products to be sold to the public for up to six years before the safety testing required for full authorisation is finished.<sup>17</sup>

The TGA's safety monitoring system consists of voluntary reporting. If you or your doctor don't tell the TGA or the drug company that you were injured then they don't know and it's not in the statistics. Because provisional registration means testing isn't complete, this voluntary reporting makes up the safety profile of the drug.

Doctors were discouraged in March 2021 when the medical boards and AHPRA told them not to criticise the genevaccines on social media or face disciplinary action.<sup>18</sup> The public had no idea how to report or even if they could.

To monitor safety, the TGA tells drug companies to scan social media for reports of injuries.<sup>19</sup> But the Home Affairs Department and the federal Health Department both told social media platforms to censor posts by gene-vaccine injured people, as revealed by Freedom of Information requests.<sup>20</sup>

This is insane.

These products have now killed an unknown number of Australians. The TGA has received 1004 reports of deaths but claims only 14 are "linked to" the gene-vaccines<sup>21</sup> as of November 2. Experts estimate reports of injury and death are under-reported by up to 100 times and the death toll could be as high as 30,000 and rising.<sup>22</sup>

The products are still being promoted.

Australia's excess death rate soared by more than 10 percent since the products were distributed in 2021, which cannot be explained by covid, as has been exhaustively shown in the 470-page book *Too Many Dead* compiled by the Australian Medical Professionals Association.<sup>23</sup>

The Health Department has refused for two years to release the definitive statistic: the all-cause mortality figures stratified by vaccinal status and age, despite the gene-vaccines satisfying the Bradford Hill criteria for causation.<sup>24</sup>

These products would have been illegal in 2016 before the law was changed to allow provisional registration.

The Federal Government coerced the entire population to inject them while falsely claiming the jabs weren't compulsory. The Federal Government encouraged the states and corporations to mandate it as a condition of employment, and refused to pass legislation to prevent vaccine discrimination such as these two proposed Bills.<sup>25</sup>

Nurses, doctors, bus drivers, journalists, police officers, supermarket workers and almost everyone else were sacked if they didn't inject. The injections are still listed as a condition of employment in many jobs, based on the long-exposed lie that they "protect others from you" by reducing transmission.

The shots suppress the immune system and increase<sup>26</sup> (not decrease) your risk of catching covid, as shown in UK data.<sup>27</sup>

Permanent Canberra had decided, on zero evidence, that the jabs were "safe and effective" before November 2020.

The government's covid vaccination policy from November 2020 reveals the key messages already prepared:

- "\* A COVID-19 vaccine is the best way to protect the Australian community
- \* Our goal is early access to, and delivery, of safe and effective COVID-19 vaccines and treatments for all Australians
- \* We continue to follow our rigorous regulatory procedures in Australia to ensure that vaccine candidates are effective and safe for use" <sup>28</sup>

Canberra did not ask: what if the product is unsafe and kills people. How do we stop?

They had already bought the gene-vaccine sight unseen, trusting Pfizer despite prior convictions for fraud.<sup>29</sup>

The policy notes that it was "one of nine vaccines supported by the Coalition for Epidemic Preparedness Innovations (CEPI), a global partnership to accelerate vaccine development."

CEPI has long been chaired by Jane Halton, who was formerly Secretary of the Department of Health as well as the Department of Finance. Canberra trusts and defers to Professor Halton, a revered former public servant.<sup>30</sup>

CEPI wants to do away with the usual 10 to 15 years of safety testing to produce vaccines for injection in just 100 days, with mRNA as the platform to ram it through.<sup>31</sup> CEPI led the Bill & Melinda Gates Foundation's push to promote the covid gene-vaccines, supporting the development of Moderna, Janssen, AstraZeneca and Pfizer.<sup>32</sup>

Professor Halton was appointed to conduct an "independent review" <sup>33</sup> of Australia's covid vaccine purchasing and procurement in 2022, in which she concluded Australia needed to pre-order more gene-vaccines for 2024, and should reduce regulatory burden for drug companies even further.<sup>34</sup>

This is a conflict of interest.

#### THIS WAS OVER A VIRUS LESS DEADLY THAN FLU FOR UNDER-60s

Covid was treated by the government as if it was airborne ebola in a terrible over-reaction that led to lockdowns and a false belief that a rushed, unsafe gene-vaccine was needed to "save us".

Covid just isn't that deadly.

The infection fatality rate was only ever up to 0.03% for people under 60, as shown by Stanford University professor John Ioannidis et al,<sup>35</sup> who calculated the rate across 29 countries during the ancestral strains, before the vaccine.

The median age of death in Australia from covid as of October 2022 was 85.5 years – higher than the normal life expectancy at birth.<sup>36</sup>

Australia would have done better by protected the elderly and promoting healthy eating and exercise. US data showed 78% of adults hospitalised with covid were overweight or obese.<sup>37</sup> Instead the government destroyed small businesses, careers, families and lives for two years, then mandated injections of an experimental gene-vaccine that caused horrendous injuries and deaths including in young people not at risk from covid.

#### STOP NOW AND GET IT RIGHT

- \* Repeal the 2017 legislation creating Provisional Registration and insist on proper testing for novel drugs.
- \* Immediately halt the distribution of gene-vaccine products pending independent testing.
- \* Remove the influence of pharmaceutical corporations and their "philanthropic" partners such as the Bill & Melinda Gates Foundation or the Wellcome Trust from government and universities. Halt public-private partnerships.
- \* Sack, and where appropriate, prosecute the public servants and corporate lobbyists responsible for this disaster.
- \* Exit the World Health Organisation, which is no longer an advisory organisation representing member nations. It has become a public-private partnership paid for by corporations and billionaire "philanthropists" who direct policy.

- <sup>1</sup> Bevege, Alison, "People who can't use a spell check or safety test gene-vaccines want to control everything you can see, hear or say online," Letters From Australia, Substack, 4 July 2023, accessed 12 December 2023 at: https://lettersfromaustralia.substack.com/p/people-who-cant-use-a-spell-check
- <sup>2</sup>Munger, Charles, "The Psychology of Human Misjudgement," Harvard University speech, 1995. Transcript accessed online 12 December 2023 at: <a href="https://jamesclear.com/great-speeches/psychology-of-human-misjudgment-by-charlie-munger">https://jamesclear.com/great-speeches/psychology-of-human-misjudgment-by-charlie-munger</a>
- <sup>3</sup> Bevege, Alison, "AUSTRALIA SUES: Dr Melissa McCann launches class action for thousands of covid vaccine injured and bereaved against the government," Letters From Australia, Substack, 26 April 2023. Accessed 12 December 2023 at https://lettersfromaustralia.substack.com/p/australia-sues-dr-melissa-mccann
- <sup>4</sup> Bevege, Alison, "The Power of Silence," Letters From Australia, Substack, 27 November 2023. Accessed 12 December 2023 at https://lettersfromaustralia.substack.com/p/the-power-of-silence
- <sup>5</sup> The College of Physicians of Philadelphia, "Vaccine Development, Testing, and Regulation," accessed 11 December 2023 at: <a href="https://historyofvaccines.org/vaccines-101/how-are-vaccines-made/vaccine-development-testing-and-regulation">https://historyofvaccines.org/vaccines-101/how-are-vaccines-made/vaccine-development-testing-and-regulation</a>
- <sup>6</sup> Brogna C, et al, "Detection of recombinant Spike protein in the blood of individuals vaccinated against SARS-CoV-2: Possible molecular mechanisms," Proteomics Clinical Applications, 31 August 2023, accessed 14 December 2023 at <a href="https://onlinelibrary.wiley.com/doi/10.1002/prca.202300048">https://onlinelibrary.wiley.com/doi/10.1002/prca.202300048</a>
- <sup>7</sup> Therapeutic Goods Administration, Nonclinical Evaluation Report, Pfizer Australia, January 2021, p.45. Accessed 11 December 2023 at: https://www.tga.gov.au/sites/default/files/foi-2389-06.pdf
- <sup>8</sup> US Clinical Trials: "Study to Describe the Safety, Tolerability, Immunogenicity, and Efficacy of RNA Vaccine Candidates Against COVID-19 in Healthy Individuals" Accessed 11 December 2023 at: https://clinicaltrials.gov/study/NCT04368728
- <sup>9</sup> Harris, Richard; "Long-Term Studies Of COVID-19 Vaccines Hurt By Placebo Recipients Getting Immunized", NPR, 19 February 2021. Accessed 11 December 2023 at: https://www.npr.org/sections/health-shots/2021/02/19/969143015/long-term-studies-of-covid-19-vaccines-hurt-by-placebo-recipients-getting-immuni
- <sup>10</sup> Doshi P, "Will covid-19 vaccines save lives? Current trials aren't designed to tell us," BMJ, 21 October 2020, accessed 12 December 2023 at: https://www.bmj.com/content/371/bmj.m4037
- <sup>11</sup> Yeadon M, Wodarg W; "Petition/motion for administrative/regulatory action regarding confirmation of efficacy end points and use of data in connection with the following clinical trial(s)," 1 December 2020, accessed online 12 December 2023 at <a href="https://darachi.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/12/Wodarg\_Yeadon\_EMA\_Petition\_Pfizer\_Trial\_FINAL\_01DEC2020\_signed\_with\_Exhibits\_geschwarzt.pdf">https://darachi.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/12/Wodarg\_Yeadon\_EMA\_Petition\_Pfizer\_Trial\_FINAL\_01DEC2020\_signed\_with\_Exhibits\_geschwarzt.pdf</a>
- <sup>12</sup> Guetzkow JA, Levi R; "Effect of mRNA Vaccine Manufacturing Processes on Efficacy and Safety Still an Open Question,", BMJ, 12 July 2022, accessed 11 December 2023 at: <a href="https://www.bmj.com/content/378/bmj.o1731/rr-2">https://www.bmj.com/content/378/bmj.o1731/rr-2</a>
- <sup>13</sup> McKernan K, Helbert Y, Kane LT, McLaughlin S; "Sequencing of bivalent Moderna and Pfizer mRNA vaccines reveals nanogram to microgram quantities of expression vector dsDNA per dose," OSFPreprints, Accessed 12 December 2023 at: <a href="https://osf.io/preprints/osf/b9t7m">https://osf.io/preprints/osf/b9t7m</a>
- <sup>14</sup> Pfizer website "Pfizer and BioNTech Conclude Phase 3 Study of COVID-19 Vaccine Candidate, Meeting All Primary Efficacy Endpoints," 18 November 2020, accessed 11 December 2923 at: https://www.pfizer.com/news/press-release/press-release-detail/pfizer-and-biontech-conclude-phase-3-study-covid-19-vaccine
- <sup>15</sup> Professor Robert Clancy talk, "Immunology, the modern era," Dr John Campbell channel, YouTube, 6 April 2023. Accessed 11 December 2023 at: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=G2UV0Ma1-yM
- <sup>16</sup>Therapeutic Goods Administration, "Provisional approval pathway: prescription medicines," 20 March 2018, accessed 12 December 2023 at https://www.tga.gov.au/provisional-approval-pathway-prescription-medicines
- <sup>17</sup> Therapeutic Goods Administration, "Provisional registration extension and transition to full registration," 21 January 2021, accessed 12 December 2023 at https://www.tga.gov.au/resources/resource/guidance/provisional-registration-extension-and-transition-full-registration
- 18 AHPRA & National Boards position statement, 9 March 2021. Archived copy accessed 12 December 2023 at https://web.archive.org/web/20230214103437/https://www.ahpra.gov.au/documents/default.aspx?record=WD21/30751&dbid=AF
- $\frac{\text{https://web.archive.org/web/20230214103437/https://www.ahpra.gov.au/documents/default.aspx?record=WD21/30751\&dbid=AP\&chksum=zrOQ56xJaaLbasNxLD}{yqMA%3D\%3D}$
- <sup>19</sup> Therapeutic Goods Administration, "Pharmacovigilance responsibilities of medicine sponsors", accessed 12 December 2023 at <a href="https://www.tga.gov.au/sites/default/files/2023-08/pharmacovigilance-responsibilities-medicine-sponsors-2023.pdf">https://www.tga.gov.au/sites/default/files/2023-08/pharmacovigilance-responsibilities-medicine-sponsors-2023.pdf</a>
- <sup>20</sup> Bevege, Alison, "The TGA has no idea how many people have been killed by the covid gene-vaccines," 30 November 2023, accessed 12 December 2023 at <a href="https://lettersfromaustralia.substack.com/p/australia-has-no-idea-how-many-people">https://lettersfromaustralia.substack.com/p/australia-has-no-idea-how-many-people</a>
- <sup>21</sup>Therapeutic Goods Administration, "COVID-19 vaccine safety report 02-11-23," 2 November 2023, accessed 12 December 2023 at <a href="https://www.tga.gov.au/news/covid-19-vaccine-safety-reports/covid-19-vaccine-safety-report-02-11-23">https://www.tga.gov.au/news/covid-19-vaccine-safety-reports/covid-19-vaccine-safety-report-02-11-23</a>
- <sup>22</sup>Bevege, Alison, "The TGA has no idea how many people have been killed by the covid gene-vaccines," Op.Cit.
- <sup>23</sup> Australian Medical Professionals' Society, *Too Many Dead*, Red Union Publishing, Queensland, 2023.
- <sup>24</sup> Bevege, Alison, "Hiding mRNA deaths: Health Department refuses to release mortality rates by vax status", 21 May 2023, accessed 12 December 2023 at <a href="https://lettersfromaustralia.substack.com/p/hiding-mrna-deaths-health-department">https://lettersfromaustralia.substack.com/p/hiding-mrna-deaths-health-department</a>
- <sup>25</sup> Parliament of Australia, Senate Committee on Education and Employment, "COVID-19 Vaccination Status (Prevention of Discrimination) Bill 2022 and the Fair Work Amendment (Prohibiting COVID-19 Vaccine Discrimination) Bill 2023," accessed 12 December 2023.
- "https://www.aph.gov.au/Parliamentary\_Business/Committees/Senate/Education\_and\_Employment/VaccineDiscrimination
- <sup>26</sup> Chalupka A, et al, "Effectiveness of a fourth SARS-CoV-2 vaccine dose in previously infected individuals from Austria," European Journal of Clinical Investigation, 30 November 2023, accessed 14 December 2023 at <a href="https://onlinelibrary.wiley.com/doi/10.1111/eci.14136">https://onlinelibrary.wiley.com/doi/10.1111/eci.14136</a>
- <sup>27</sup> UK Health Security Agency "COVID-19 vaccine surveillance report", weeks 9, 10, 11, 12 and 13. Week 11 accessed 11 December 2023 at:
- $\underline{\text{https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment\ data/file/1061532/Vaccine\ surveillance\ report\ -\ week\ 11.pdf}$
- <sup>28</sup> Australian Government, *Australian Covid-19 Vaccination Policy*, November 2020, p.17. Accessed 11 December 2023 at:
- https://www.health.gov.au/sites/default/files/documents/2020/12/covid-19-vaccination-australian-covid-19-vaccination-policy.pdf
- <sup>29</sup> US Department of Justice, "Justice Department Announces Largest Health Care Fraud Settlement in Its History: Pfizer to Pay \$2.3 Billion," 2 September, 2009.
- $Accessed \ 11 \ December \ 2023 \ at: \ \underline{https://www.justice.gov/opa/pr/justice-department-announces-largest-health-care-fraud-settlement-its-history}$
- <sup>30</sup> Raggatt, Matthew; "Canberra's top 10 power couples revealed," 21 May 2016, Canberra Times. Accessed 11 December 2023 at https://www.canberratimes.com.au/story/6049354/canberras-top-10-power-couples-revealed/
- 31 CEPI website, accessed 11 December 2023 at: https://100days.cepi.net/
- <sup>32</sup> OECD, "COVAX remains underfunded," note 25. <a href="https://www.oecd.org/coronavirus/policy-responses/access-to-covid-19-vaccines-global-approaches-in-a-global-crisis-c6a18370/#back-endnotea0z27">https://www.oecd.org/coronavirus/policy-responses/access-to-covid-19-vaccines-global-approaches-in-a-global-crisis-c6a18370/#back-endnotea0z27</a>
- <sup>33</sup> Australian Government Health Department, "Review of Covid-19 Vaccine and Treatment Purchasing and Procurement", 19 September 2022. Accessed 11 December 2023 at: <a href="https://www.health.gov.au/sites/default/files/2023-02/foi-4049-and-4062-release-document-the-review-of-covid-19-vaccine-and-treatment-purchasing-and-procurement.pdf">https://www.health.gov.au/sites/default/files/2023-02/foi-4049-and-4062-release-document-the-review-of-covid-19-vaccine-and-treatment-purchasing-and-procurement.pdf</a>
- <sup>34</sup> Bevege, Alison; "The TGA has no idea how many people have been killed by the covid gene-vaccines," Op.Cit.
- <sup>35</sup>loannidis J, et al, "Age-stratified infection fatality rate of COVID-19 in the non-elderly population," Journal of Environmental Resources, published online 28 October 2022. Accessed 11 December 2023 at: https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC9613797/
- <sup>36</sup>Madry A, "Excess mortality in Australia when were the warning signs apparent?" pp275-6, Too Many Dead, 2023, Australian Medical Professionals' Society, Red Union Publishing, Queensland, 2023.
- <sup>37</sup> US Centres for Disease Control and Prevention: "Body Mass Index and Risk for COVID-19–Related Hospitalization, Intensive Care Unit Admission, Invasive Mechanical Ventilation, and Death United States, March—December 2020," 12 March 2021, accessed 11 December 2023 at: https://www.cdc.gov/mmwr/volumes/70/wr/mm7010e4.htm?s\_cid=mm7010e4\_w